
School Board Meeting: February 24, 2025

Subject: Annual Radon Testing

Presenter: Tim Helppi,
Director of Buildings and Grounds

SUGGESTED SCHOOL BOARD ACTION:

No Board Action Required

DESCRIPTION:

As part of the district’s ongoing commitment to health and safety, radon testing 
is conducted annually at one or more district sites in collaboration with our 
Health and Safety Consultant. The results of these tests are shared with the 
School Board in accordance with Minnesota Department of Health guidelines. To 
support healthy environments within our buildings, each district site undergoes 
testing every five years on a rotating schedule.

In accordance with the district’s five-year testing plan, radon testing was 
conducted at the High School from December 17, 2024 thru January 10, 2025. 
During this period, a total of 239 Air Pro Chek short-term radon test kits were 
deployed across 207 locations throughout the building.

The results of the testing indicate that radon levels in the High School were 
below the action levels set by the Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) and 
the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), which are 4.0 pCi/L. As such, no 
additional mitigation efforts are required by the district.

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have questions or if you would like 
additional information.

ATTACHMENTS:

• RPT 25-202410993 BHS ST 2024-2025 ST Radon Testing.pdf
Provided by the Institute for Environmental Assessment


